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MULTI-YEAR SETTLEMENTS AND EFFICIENCY PLANS

On 17 December | announced a historic opportunity for councils to achieve greater certainty
and confidence from a 4-year budget. | see this as a key step to supporting you to strengthen
your financial management, at the same time as working collaboratively with your local
partners and reforming the way services are provided.

The settlement consultation process showed great support for this approach and identified a
number of queries about what the offer includes and the requirements for applying to accept
this offer. | have therefore set out some further details in the attached annex. But | want to
reiterate that | want this offer, and the production of an efficiency plan, to be as simple and
straightforward as possible, and reassure you that this is not about creating additional

bureaucracy.

If you wish to apply to accept the offer you simply need to send an email or letter to
MultiYearSettlements@communities.gsi.gov.uk by 5pm on Friday 14™ October and include a
link to your published efficiency plan.

| do not intend to provide further guidance on what efficiency plans should contain — they
should be locally owned and locally driven. But it is important that they show how this greater
certainty can bring about opportunities for further savings. They should cover the full 4-year
period and be open and transparent about the benefits this will bring to both your council and
your community. You should collaborate with your local neighbours and public sector
partners and link into devolution deals where appropriate.



Of course this offer is entirely optional. It is open to any council to continue to work on a year-
by-year basis, but | cannot guarantee future levels of funding to those who prefer not to have a
four year settlement.

| have been delighted by the response of councils all over the country to the offer of four year
budgets and | look forward to hearing from you if you would like to avail yourself of it.

For any further queries, please contact officials at the above address.
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